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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

21 May 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

On 7 April 1983, you enlisted in the U.S. Naval Reserve for 6 years with an Expiration of 

Obligated Service of 6 April 1989.  On 26 April 1983, you entered active duty for 4 years with 

an End of Active Obligated Service of 25 April 1987. 

 

On 8 January 1985, President, Central Physical Evaluation Board notified Chief of Naval 

Personnel that you were found to be physically unfit to perform the duties of your office, grade, 

rank, or rating on active duty because of a physical condition that existed prior to your entry into 

the naval service, and that you were not eligible to receive disability benefits under the 

provisions of 10 U.S.C. Chapter 61.  The findings were reviewed by the Judge Advocate General 

under the provisions of 10 U.S.C. 5148 and no legal objection interposed. 

 

On 19 February 1985, Commander, Naval Personnel Command notified Officer in Charge, 

Personnel Support Activity Detachment, Naval Air Station  that “[a]s a result of 

physical evaluation board proceedings and by action of the Secretary of the Navy on 8 January 

1985 you are directed to discharge subject member from the naval service not later than 5 March 

1985 by reason of physical disability.  Cite MILPERSMAN 3620270 and this letter as authority.  

Severance pay as provided by Title 10 U.S.C. Chapter 61 is not authorized.” 






